
 
 

MEETING DATE: OCTOBER 22, 2024 

REQUEST FOR DECISION - TO COUNCIL 

SUBJECT 

COUNTY OF ST. PAUL REQUEST FOR TWO YEAR EXTENSION ON ICF AGREEMENT 

RECOMMENDATION  

THAT the County of Vermilion River approve the request from the County of St. Paul for a two-

year extension on the current Rural Intermunicipal Collaboration Framework (ICF) Agreement. 

DETAILS  

Background: Alberta Municipal Affairs staff have indicated that they anticipate new legislation 

will be brought forward in the spring. Granting the extension will ensure that the next round of 

negotiations are completed taking into account any legislative changes. 

Discussion: This would extend the agreement from five (5) years to seven (7) years. 

Relevant Policy/Legislation Practices: 

Desired Outcome (s): To approve the request for extension from the County of St. Paul 

Response Options: THAT the County of Vermilion River approve the request from the County of 

St. Paul for a two-year extension on the current Rural Intermunicipal Collaboration Framework 

(ICF) Agreement. 

IMPLICATIONS OF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Organizational: 

Financial: 

Communication Required: 

Implementation: 

 

 



 
 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. Letter of request from County of St. Paul 

PREPARED BY: Executive Assistant Susan Hodges Marlowe for CAO Alan Parkin 

DATE: October 17, 2024 


